Meeting called to order by Speaker

Minutes approved

Changes to agenda: Money Motion for Retreat 


-must be done


-discussed at ExComm

Gallery


-Caitlin Dean: Index


-Kim Slattery: RHA


-Isaac Robinson (interested in becoming an associate senator)


-student

Appointments


-diversity chair 

-Esfeld: will be next week; has been interviewed but could not be here


-associate senators: slate



-Wiley: Why interested in Senate



-Hayes: What committee are you interested in joining?



-appointed


-RHA representative (Kim Slattery)

Administration of the Oath

Old Business


-Resolution concerning amendments to the Senate constitution (Hogan)

-Hogan: dynamic document subjected to periodic review; amendments should be added to the Fall 2008 ballot

-Wiley: friendly amendment (2.5 minimum GPA changed to 2.0)

-Hogan: are we stepping on any toes; 2.5 may be a minimum threshold

-Mozaffar: POI-it is a 2.0

-Hogan: accepted as friendly

-Alberts: will this be several questions on the ballot, or just one?  Because GPA is an interesting thing and in the past has always failed (4 times in 9 years)

-Crump: could we make the GPA a separate motion?

-Hogan: that makes sense to me

-Wiley: would they be contradicting themselves by voting for a new constitution but then for a separate GPA?

-Hogan: these are separate amendments

-Wiley: I move to suspend the standing rules to vote on this today instead of next week (PASSED)

-Mozaffar: any more discussion on the constitution?

-Roll call vote (PASSED 9-0-0)

-Resolution concerning changes to the standing rules of the Student Senate (Hogan)

-Hogan: little changes except non-gender neutral term, division of labor between LD and EA Chair for Storm the Capitol, clauses misnumbered

-Roll call vote (PASSED 9-0-0)


-Joint Resolution for Campus Safety Education



-Flanagan: very little changes since last time, just one line



-Roll call vote (PASSED 9-0-0)

New Business


-$31 dollar money motion (Shutter)



-labels



-Wiley: paying for labels that we will not use?

-Shutter: yes; I planned to use them, but the list of alumni increased from about 200 to 800 and the postage is too expensive



-Wiley: are they blank?



-Shutter: no, they have names



-Esfeld: so, who’s names are on these labels?



-Shutter: the alumni

-Givogue: could we just send invitations to alumni who have registered to come to Homecoming?



-PASSED 


-$150 dollars to Senate Retreat (Wiley)

-Wiley: we only need to spend money on food and photocopies; will be using MO Dept. of Conservation facilities for free because of Truman partnership

-withdrawn


-$100 on a refundable deposit



-Wiley: must have deposit to have food, but will get it back

-Givogue: is this money in addition to or part of the money to be spent on the retreat?

-Wiley: separate

-PASSED


-$150 dollars to Senate Retreat (Wiley)



-Wiley: same as money moved above



-PASSED

Discussion Items


-Hunger Banquet with the SERVE Center (Flanagan)



-Flanagan: SERVE Center approached us for financial reasons



-Hayes: is the $500 dollars what we would be spending



-Flanagan: yes



-Hayes: is this budgeted?



-Flanagan: no

-Wiley: How much is the total cost of this event? Is anyone else helping them?

-Flanagan: I think they are talking to other organizations; of course are name would be on all the publication

-Mozaffar: I work at the SERVE Center, so I would like to talk about this event; we sponsor the Big Week of Giving, so we try to get other organizations involved; I know the Senate’s mission may not sponsor charity, but we discussed it and thought this could fall under a campus diversity event

-Wiley: has the SERVE Center asked the CSI for money?

-Mozaffar: the money we have is being spent for the concert

-Wiley: Damon came last week and said that he has extra money for any organization under the CSI

-Mozaffar: I guess we could talk to him

-Russell: Could you ask the FAC for money?

-Mozaffar: No, because we are not a student organization.

-Esfeld: I think this does fit under the mission of Campus Diversity; and in the past year, we have not had a strong diversity committee that has sought out opportunities like this one

-Alberts: we can either think of ourselves as the funding of last support, or being asked to be the headliner; it is definitely part of the mission so if we want to do this, we should

-Wiley: would also reiterate that spending money on something is great, but it is better to attend and participate

-Flanagan: if we do sponsor this, we should move the Senate meeting and go

-Hayes: I think it’s a really good thing for us to put our money toward 

-Mozaffar: I think that one of the reasons that Campus Diversity does not do much is that they do not have a project, but this is something that the committee can own


-Discussion about the ResLife Roundtable (Flanagan)

-Flanagan: we had more people this year, including the president of NRHH, SAs; also got comments for the Vision Document and the Conduct Code

Reports

-President: did not get the opportunity to hand out scholarships but will keep you posted as to when we will hand them out

-Alberts: we should dress up every week

-Esfeld: I discussed this at ExComm, but I would like to move to a policy of required events; this would include Roundtables, some Homecoming events and the alumni reception; I would also like to talk about the Conduct Code Board; I have to appoint 6 students to this board and plan to put the application online soon; if you know anyone who would be a good person, tell them to apply, but if you are a Senator, I would prefer that you would not apply; finally, the professor rating survey is up, if you have not filled it out yet, please do!!!

-Vice-President: Happy Birthday to Larry!  The retreat will be in two weeks; this is your final time to have input…what would you like to see?  You need to tell me in the next few days because I am creating booklets and we have guests!  We have been approached by Beth Tuttle for help with family day; we will have a table with a carnival theme this Saturday afternoon-should we do this?  No, due to lack of availability. Red Barn Arts and Crafts festival is next Saturday from 7 to 4-you should go.  Also, next week I will be bringing up a discussion about campus health, so invite anyone who is active on this front (pre-med and health science students, etc. or anyone who has had issues with campus health); also next week, President Dixon will be our special guest

-Treasurer: if you need to spend money, remember to move the money in advance and use the copy log!

-Governor Sumpter: I got your feedback and passed it along about having a board to oversee the Arts and Sciences report committees; this board exists!


-Esfeld: Who is on this committee?  Do they meet?  What do they do?


-Sumpter: I don’t know, but I will find out!

-Wiley: Yes, COMPLAIN, you have a right to complain!

-Alberts: I suggest that you talk to the President about this next week; I might even suggest that you email questions to Nadia and if you send them in, you get to speak first

-Esfeld: I have gotten assurances from both the President and Provost to have 2 students on every committee

-Alberts: Well, the people to tell this to is the Deans, since they organize most committees

-Alberts: there is a lot of excitement around campus about the Provost’s new initiatives; you should talk to your professors about this; one concern is that there is not enough faculty to have people teaching different courses, but the money set aside for these programs could maybe go toward hiring new faculty to teach these basic courses; also, there will be a committee assessing the assessment committee, organized by the Provost; there is also a lot of talk about adding new programs to Truman; this is interesting because over 100 programs were cut in the 1970s and 1980s, but if you want a new program here, you should look into it.   I won’t be here next week.  Lastly, thank you for going to Laura’s interview, and we should think of what we will do if she is hired because she will not be able to be our advisor.

-Speaker: I will not be here next week, so I will talk to the Senior Senators about who wants to run the meeting

-Academic Affairs: Please take the professor ratings survey on TruView!  We have several questions that we pushed to get on there, and they are the last few questions on the survey; the curriculum commission is getting pressure to move forward with their proposals; soon we will be establishing a monthly meeting time with Provost Paino

-External Affairs: We are still working on the same things as last week

-Student Affairs: I will not be here next week.  Go to the SAB softball game; This week I will be trying to get together with everybody to go over the conduct code; meeting is now Tuesday at 9 p.m. if you want to come; and the next thing we will be working on is the media roundtable; I need more members; I am meeting with various campus officials this week; I was also on the SAB selection committee this weekend.

-Campus Environment: Hannah had to leave but she wanted to let you know that she is working on Arete stuff and looking at the new planning for the University; Ryle Hall may be a green dorm!!!!  The renovations of Pershing did not have a student on the committee, so we will be pushing really hard to have student(s) on the Ryle Hall renovation committee; the guides should be printed this week; there were problems with the visuals within the guide but it is now ready to print

-Legislative Director: Mizzou’s Student Curator Bill died in the Senate but it was well defended

-Webmaster: I have presents-passwords for the Blog!  Come get it after the meeting.  I think we may have discussion time about the projector and doing cool thing with the Blog; bio stuff is about halfway done now but I am waiting on the roster

-Other reports? 

-RHA: Dobson Hall Renovation committee results-will be using green carpet and more environmentally friendly flooring; different colored flooring; NO STUDENTS ON COMMITTEE

-Staff Council: excited to have a representative from Senate; Physical Plant person suggested they leave notes detailing when a room has been worked on; person is worried it will not get through “higher ups”

-SUB Advisory Meeting: Sujit announced that he was leaving; talked about Money Back Mondays; will have new TVs soon; are not sure about what will happen with the fountain yet; it is in the future for renovations (probably will start talking about it next year at the earliest)

Communication Director: next roundtable is October 6th with the Truman media; sorry about the scholarship thing

Announcements

-Prism: Eric Alva (speaker) was the first wounded in Iraq and a homosexual working against “Don’t Ask, Don’t Tell”

-Chinese Moon Festival on the Quad tonight sponsored by the SINO American club

-Roundbarn Blues is the same weekend as the retreat

-Up ‘Til Dawn is on October 16th; talk to Ally 

Meeting adjourned

